Ramapo College of New Jersey

Academic Review Committee (ARC)

Meeting Minutes of

September 4, 2013, 10:30 – 11:30 A.M.

Registrar’s Office Conference Room

Members present: Emma Rainforth (TAS), Chair; Sam Mustafa (SSAIS); Marcia Sexton (LIB); Joe Cataliotti (SSHS); Michele Dunn (Registrar, ex-officio); Eric Daffron (Provost’s Office, ex-officio); Michelle Johnson (CAAFYE, ex-officio)
I. Introduction to ARC, Minutes, and Duties
A. Emma welcomed everyone to a new year of ARC.  Introductions of new and continuing members were made.  ARC is awaiting members from CA and ASB for a full committee.  Service on ARC is an approved Flex activity.

B. Minutes of the May 8 meeting were approved.


C. Duties of ARC include: 

1. Reviewing course requests from the units 

2. Unit reps acting as 1st readers on submissions prior to ARC review 

3. Providing feedback to faculty on submissions 

4. Providing ARC updates to Unit Councils 

5. Close readers based on the alphabetical unit list-ASB for CA, CA for SSAIS, SSAIS for SSHS, SSHS for TAS, and TAS for ASB 
II. Discussion Items
A. Report from the FAEC: ARC reps’ terms were discussed today and due to some prior reps not serving their entire term over the last few years, it is agreed that TAS, SSAIS and LIB would have their elections in the Spring (for next Fall), which completes the current reps’ 2 year terms; and ASB, CA and SSHS reps would be elected in odd-numbered years.   

B. Unit reps announcements for Unit Council: the ARC Manual has been revised and updated including the checklist and Academic Integrity policy.  Gen Ed outcomes need to be listed on any course revision seeking GE status.  Course requests for the next academic year must be submitted (complete with signatures) by October 15, 2013.

C. Agenda: discussions taking place within Gen Ed Task Force II will impact ARC including a potential re-writing of Gen Ed for Academic Year 2016-17, suggestions on limiting new GE designations, course that could potentially be dropped from GE, and end dating courses that are no longer being taught. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Marcia Sexton

September 4, 2013

